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CLUB CALENDAR 
 

 

November 4-5—West Snyder Rotary 

 Club—Chinese Auction—             

 Beavertown Fire Hall—Friday 6-

 8 PM—Saturday 8 AM-1 PM

 Need not be present to win  

  

November 6—Danville Rotary Club 

 Snowball Open—11 AM Shotgun 

 Start —The Links @ Hemlock 

 Creek  
 

November 16—Rotary Club of 

 Waynesboro—100th  Anniversity 

 Dinner—Waynesboro Country 

 Club— Doors Open at 5:30 PM 

 

December 20—Drawing—Emporium     

 Rotary Club Benefit Gun Raffle 

 

 

  

Please send dates for your club 
events to: 

PDG Sharon Benner 
7360news@gmail.com 

Thank you! 

Welcome  

New Member! 

Charles Town Rotary Club welcomed back 

Rotarian Amy Wix Johnston, past club        

president and Paul Harris Fellow. We're       

excited to welcome her back in the area. 

Shown with sponsor Autumn Renee Smith 

and current club president Julia Yuhasz. Amy 

has already jumped in headlong to serve as 

Public Relations Chair!  
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SHEPHERDSTOWN ROTARY CLUB   

CHARLES TOWN ROTARY CLUB                          

As they have done for many years, the Rotary Clubs of Shepherdstown and 

Charles Town have teamed   up  this   fall  to  provide  free  dictionaries  and                 

thesauruses to students in            

Jefferson County schools. 

 The two clubs buy the 

books with Rotary funds, and club 

members volunteer their time to 

distribute them in the schools. 

They give dictionaries to all the 

third graders in the County's 

schools and thesauruses to all the fifth graders. 

 This year, there are 616 third graders and 664 fifth graders in the County's 

schools. 

 The Shepherdstown Club handles distribution to the schools in the northern 

part of the county: C.W. Shipley, Driswood, North Jefferson, Shepherdstown, and 

T.A. Lowery elementary schools. 

The Charles Town Club handles distribution to the remaining four schools: 

Blue Ridge, Ranson and South Jefferson Elementary and Wright Denny                   

Intermediate. 

The accompanying photo was taken at T.A. Lowery Elementary School in            

Shenandoah Junction on Wednesday, October 6. It shows students in Ms. Hite's          

third-grade class holding dictionaries they had just received from members of the              

Shepherdstown Club. 

Promoting literacy has always been a major Rotary priority, and the                  

organization sees the distribution of dictionaries and thesauruses as an important 

part of that effort. 

The goal is to help students early on to become good writers and readers, so 

they can develop good communications skills that will serve them well no matter 

what vocation or profession they follow when they become adults. 
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 On August 4, 2021, a new Rotary satellite club was born, the West Snyder Beaver Springs 

Satellite/e Club.  Right after the Rotary International Virtual Conference in July 2021, WS Rotary 

Club President and Past District Governor Sharon Benner coordinated with District Governor    

Dana  Orsini  and  Past  District  Governor Irvin Wright to courageously take on the organization’s  

challenge to bring in more members to the club.   

 Pictured top row left  is 

Club Member Greg, from          

Switzerland;  Club Member Jomar,  

from the Philippines; PDG  Sharon 

Benner; Club Member Sasha, from 

Russia; and Club Member Irene, 

from Maryland; Bottom row is 

Club Member Nina Orisini, from 

West Virginia; Club Member Todd 

Troup, from Indiana and DG Dana 

Orisini.  Missing from the picture is Club Member Sara De Guzman, from the Philippines.    

 With initially two members, Jeanne Shaffer; from Pennsylvania, USA and Sara De Guzman; 

from Manila, Philippines, more people joined in the succeeding weeks. To date, there are eight 

members and counting:  Alexandra (Sasha) Kameneva, from Moscow, Russia; Greg Quartneoud, 

from Riaz, Switzerland; Todd Troup, from Indiana, USA; Nina Orsini, from West Virginia, USA; 

Irene De Leon-Waldorf, from Maryland, USA; and Jose Mari (Jomar) De La Peña, from Manila, 

Philippines.   

 What is unique about the club?  First, it is a virtual club. Second, it is an international club. 

The pandemic has brought us CHANGE.  In line with this year’s Rotary International theme of 

SERVE TO CHANGE LIVES, the West Snyder Beaver Springs Rotary Club has begun its mission 

by crossing borders over land and sea and entering the virtual world to connect lives.   

 Reaching out to different places and people around the world is now made easier within the 

comfort of our homes and workplaces.  As we learn new cultures, new languages, and new ways 

of life from the different members of the satellite club, we are moving closer to the positive side of         

globalization: developing peace and harmony, understanding and respect as we care for and help 

one another.  

WEST SNYDER/BEAVER SPRINGS SATELLITE/E CLUB 
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DOWNTOWN LOCK HAVEN ROTARY       

 Josh Woods, PennDot’s Community Safety Project Coordinator, was a 

recent speaker at the Rotary Club of Downtown Lock Haven and is shown 

here with Program Chair Sue Foust.   His employer is non-profit, based in 

Pottsville, they are contracted under a grant to administer community safety 

project.  

 Based from home, Josh visits 11 counties in the Clearfield PennDot  

District to inform and educate groups about 

highway safety.  According to crash statistics,       

aggressive driving is the #1 cause of crashes, 

ahead of both impaired and distracted          

driving.  Aggressive driving includes tailgating, 

speeding, improper passing, etc.   

 Other topics Josh addressed were new laws and changes to existing 

laws, work zone and school bus regulations, penalties and statistics regarding 

causes of crashes.  Q and A session was appreciated by the group and Josh 

was thanked for his presentation. Josh speaks to groups of all types, numbers, 

and of all ages. He is available at 814-577-8378. 

 Downtown Rotary President Marianne Lotfi, left, thanks Lydia Wert, a 

Global Messinger, representing SOPA 

(Special Olympics of Pennsylvania). Lydia 

was a recent speaker at the Downtown 

Rotary Club. Lydia, who participates in 

SOPA soccer, swimming, skiing, and    

bocci ball, told the Club that she has friends from all over Pennsylvania.       

Before SOPA, she had few friends and fewer activities and events but now she 

has many, keeping in touch through the Internet. Her mentor and mother 

Wendy appealed to  Downtowners to visit an event at Penn State, usually in 

July, to witness the enthusiasm of participants, parents, coaches, mentors and 

spectators. To learn more about Special Olympics of Pennsylvania, visit 

www.specialolympicspa.org  

http://www.specialolympicspa.org/
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LEWISBURG SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB                    CHARLES TOWN ROTARY CLUB 

 

 Steve O’Connor, a Bucknell Professor of 

Real Estate Management, was a recent speaker at 

t h e  L e w i s b u r g        

Sunrise Rotary Club.       

Pictured, from left, are: 

R e v .  M a r i a n             

A n d e r s o n ,  c l u b      

president; O’Connor; 

and club member Jan  

Wilson.  

 Janet H. Harris, director of development 

for the Williamsport 

S y m p h o n y             

Orchestra, was the 

featured speaker at a 

recent meeting of the 

Lewisburg Sunrise 

Rotary Club. She spoke about the orchestra’s   

upcoming concert series at the Community Arts 

Center in Williamsport: Reuben Councill, flute, 

Oct. 26; Young Artist Competition Winner, Dec. 

11; James Lyon, violin, Feb. 15, 2022; Music from 

Movies, March 19, 2022; and Qing Jiang, piano, 

May 17, 2022. Jiang is an assistant professor of 

music at Bucknell University. The Williamsport 

Symphony Orchestra will also sponsor a Junior 

Strings Concert on Nov. 14 at the Community 

Arts Center. Pictured, from left, are: Rev. Marian 

Anderson, club president; Harris; and club    

member Rev. Paul Donecker.  

 We also were very proud to present 

a n o t h e r 

P a u l    

H a r r i s 

F e l l o w 

award to 

Rotarian Jeanie Hamilton, who has made 

significant service and contributions to   

humanitarian efforts in our community 

and around the world. Congratulations, 

Jeanie! Picture shown with current club 

president Julia Yuhasz.  

 We also have recently partnered 

with Shepherdstown Rotary  on              

dictionary and thesaurus donations to all 

third and fifth graders in Jefferson       

County, WV. More here: https://

www.jcswv.org/article/556184.  

https://www.jcswv.org/article/556184
https://www.jcswv.org/article/556184
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POTTSVILLE ROTARY CLUB                                   ASHLAND ROTARY CLUB 

Recently, the Pottsville Rotary Club, honored 

their October Students of the Month.   

 Superintendent Sarah Yoder introduced 

Pottsville Area students: Evan Woodward and Ayva 

Strauss.   

Superintendent Carl McBreen introduced 

Minersville Area Students: Abigail Adams and Jason 

Cullon. 

Rotarian Karen Ferenchick introduced          

Nativity BVM students:  Lauren Ferhat and Bennett 

McNamara.   

 Pictured above left to right are:  Evan      

Woodward, Pottsville Area; Ayva Strauss, Pottsville 

Area; Abagail Adams, Minersville Area; Jason 

Cullon, Minersville Area; Bennett McNamara,        

Nativity BVM; and Lauren Ferhat, Nativity BVM. 

 On Saturday Oct.16, 2021 the     

Ashland Rotary participated in Ashland's 

Annual Applefest. The Applesfest was 

held at Eureka Park from 11 a.m. to  4 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Even with the prediction of rain in the 

forecast hundreds of people attended. Our 

theme for the event was     chocolate. Hot 

chocolate sundaes were sold. Rotary    

members even provided delivery service 

for other organizations working their 

stands. Bags of chocolate were given to all 

children. Funds raised will be used to    

purchase new Christmas lights for the        

community tree. 

 Ashland Rotary Club will be                 

participating in Trunk-or-Treat, on           

October 31, 2021. 
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ST. MARYS ROTARY CLUB                                  MERCERSBURG ROTARY CLUB 

 St. Marys Rotary Club welcomed City 

Manager Joe Fleming to its meeting. Joe talked 

about his position as City Manager for St. Marys, 

and answered questions from the membership.  

Joe was the 

g u e s t  o f        

Rotarian Bob 

Roberts and is 

pictured with 

Bob and Club 

President Emily Snelick 

 St. Marys Rotary Club welcomed Darlene 

Eckert, Gloria Reed, and Anna Lanzel to their 

weekly meeting. Darlene talked about the 3 

Breastketeers which is a local organization started 

to raise awareness about Breast Cancer, and also 

provides Gas Cards to those traveling to receive 

their Cancer treatments. Darlene's granddaughter 

Anna also helps with the  organization as she     

recently made and sold bracelets to help the      

program.  Darlene, Gloria, and Anna were the 

guests of Rotarian Steve Reed, and are 

pictured above with Steve and Club President 

Emily Snelick. 

 Fall is always a busy time for the      

Rotary Club of Mercersburg and Fall 2021 is   

no exception.  Club members  recently        

labeled and 

organi zed 

dictionaries 

for 3rd and 

4th grade 

students in the Tuscarora School District for 

the club’s dictionary project.  Pictured above 

are:  David Bell and Paul Galey. Covid        

restrictions prevented the club from holding 

this annual project last year so the group    

p r e p a r e d   

dict ionaries 

for both 3rd 

and 4th grade 

students this 

year.  The students and teachers were very 

excited to receive this special gift.    

 On October 1st the club kicked off 

their annual Santa’s Toy Box.  The project is 

the club’s largest endeavor and provides 

clothing and toys to area children who would 

otherwise be without a Christmas.  2020 

marked the 20th year the Rotary Club of 

Mercersburg has proudly sponsored Santa’s 

Toy Box. 

 Erich Hawbaker is President of the  

Rotary Club of Mercersburg.  
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ALTOONA SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB                        LOCK HAVEN ROTARY CLUB  

 The Lock Haven Rotary Club 

held its annual Great Island            

Triathlon this year and was proud to 

present checks to the beneficiaries 

during their meeting.  Pictured left 

to right are: Race Director, Drew  

T a l b o t ;  T a m m y  G a r r i s o n ,                

representing the Annie Halenbake 

Ross Library; Sara Galbraith and 

Lori Lohman, representing the Lock 

Haven Area YMCA; and Jeff Rich, 

representing the Clinton County Life 

Center/Merit House. 

 In 2018 Altoona Sunrise        

planted 40 trees at Nature Works Park 

in Duncansville PA.  Rotarians        

continue to 

v o l u n t e e r    

several times a 

y e a r  t o         

continue the 

work of this 

conservation 

e d u c a t i o n     

regarding our environment. 

 Pictured above are Rene-Paul 

Forier and Helen Schmitt. 

 Altoona Sunrise Rotary         

volunteers monthly to fill back packs 

with food so children are not food      

deprived on the weekends. 
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 Emporium Rotarians  removed             

unwanted garbage along a 3 mile stretch on 

Route 46      October 10th.   Twice a year the club 

volunteers to keep the highway clean.  

 Susan Hoy, 

Vice President of 

t h e  C a m e r o n 

County Historical 

Society, was guest 

speaker at the    

Emporium Rotary 

luncheon meeting October 12th updating the 

club on the society’s 100 year anniversary and 

history of the county.  The club also presented 

Mrs. Hoy with a $300.00 donation to the           

society.  

  Emporium Rotary donates $5,145.00    

towards community projects and events and 

completed 7 Service Projects during the month 

of September.  

EMPORIUM ROTARY CLUB             COUDERSPORT ROTARY  

 Coudersport Rotary Club completed 

its biannual roadside 

cleanup along Route 6 

in Coudersport on 

September 23, 2021. 

 

 Coudersport 

Rotary Club Foundation Committee was 

pleased to present Rotarian Robert Kuhl 

with a Paul Harris Award for his hard work 

and commitment to making Rotary better at 

our October 11, 2021 meeting.  

 Pictured above left to right are:      

Sharon Fitzgerald; Paul Herzig; Bob Kuhl; 

and Pat Northeimer.  
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JOHNSONBURG ROTARY CLUB                              ALTOONA ROTARY CLUB 

 The Johnsonburg Rotary has recognized 

Tess Kocjancic, daughter of Joseph and Patricia 

Kocjancic, as their Student of the Month.           

Grandparents are Roger and Elaine Myers and John 

Kocjancic.  Tess is a 12th grader and has been quite 

active during her high 

school years.  She           

participated in Volleyball, 

Basketbal l ,  Student   

Council, and Science 

Club.  She is also the class 

president and the          

National Honor Society president.  Furthermore, 

Tess has served on both the Prom Committee and 

the Fall Ball Committee. 

 Besides fulfilling many roles during her high 

school years, Tess has also been involved in        

community service.  She filmed Junior High athletic 

events, worked concession stand at athletic events, 

worked the Book Fair at the Elementary Open 

House, and has been an altar server. 

  Tess plans to attend a four-year college      

majoring in Business Management in addition to 

moving ahead to law school.  Mrs. Mrs. Judy         

Allegretto, program chairperson, presented Tess 

with a certificate and a monetary gift. 

 The Rotary Club of Altoona          

participated in its semi-annual highway 

cleanup on October 16, 2021.  Several club 

members participated in the event, as well 

as members from the Altoona Area High 

School Interact Club, and the unofficial 

mascot of the 

club, Monte 

the dog.  The 

day started out 

cold and rainy 

but that did 

not  deter  the  dedicated               

volunteers.  One was 

overheard telling the 

PennDOT official     

going over safety    

protocol who was   

surprised at the     

number of volunteers 

on such a dreary day, 

“You don’t know our Rotary Club. We 

show up no matter what.”  The highway 

was cleaned up in just a little over an hour.  
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PICTURES 
AT A 

GLANCE 

 St. Marys Rotary Club welcomed Steve Reed Jr, along with his 

wife Kristy 

Reed and   

children     

Logan and 

Jonah Reed. 

Also joining 

them was Bill Meyer. Both Steve and Bill spoke about the JO        

Wrestling program and answered questions from the              

membership. They were the guests of Rotarian Steve Reed Sr. and 

are pictured here with Steve and Club president Emily Snelick.    

Emporium Rotary awards Harry & Gayle 

Mansfield, a local couple, the club’s       

annual Service Above Self Award during 

the September 21st luncheon in             

appreciation for their many years of      

volunteerism in the community.  

Members of the St. Marys Rotary Club packed      

candy for the upcoming Halloween Drive Thru 

Event to be held on Sunday October 31st from 4:30 

PM to 5:30 PM on Woelfel Avenue in the Parking Lot 

at Memorial Park near the Community Pool. Several 

students from SMAHS also helped as well.  The St. 

Marys Rotary Club invites area children to attend 

the Drive Thru on Sunday October 31st! There will be 

treats for everyone until the candy runs out!  

Rotarian Gail Aleshire, 

Dictionary Project      

Coordinator from the  

Rotary Club of          

Mercersburg, is shown 

here with a few           

dictionaries for the 3rd 

and 4th graders from the 

Tuscarora School        

District. 
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MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 

St. Marys Rotary Club 

welcomed Ray Beimel to 

its weekly meeting. Ray 

talked about the         

Railroads in the area. He 

was the guest of           

Rotarian Jason Dozor 

who passed around several nice pieces of memorabilia 

for the members to see plus a paper he wrote about St. 

Marys and North Central Pennsylvania during World 

War II. Ray is pictured with Jason and Club 

President Emily Snelick.   

Three members of 

the Rotary Club of 

Altoona                   

participated in the 

Family Services, Inc. 

“Over the Edge” 

event.  The event raised money 

for Family Services, Inc., a local 

social services organization that     

supports family and children in 

need.  Participants went “Over 

the Edge” of the Peoples Natural 

Gas Stadium in Altoona.  

LISA SAM 

ALISON 

 “The day started out cold and rainy 

but that did not deter the dedicated 

volunteers.”  Seen here is a dedicated 

member of the Rotary Club of         

Altoona who participated in its       

semi-annual highway cleanup. 
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St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Abby Erich as the      

Student of the Month 

from St. Marys  Area 

High School. While at 

SMA Abby participated 

in Basketball, and several 

different clubs at the 

school.   She lettered in Soccer, Basketball, and Track and 

Field. She plans to attend a four year college majoring in  

Engineering. Abby is pictured with her parents Michael 

and Jessica Erich.   

STUDENT’S  

CORNER 

St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Melaina Gradl as 

the Student of the Month from Elk County Catholic 

High School. Melaina 

is involved in Tennis,        

Students for Life,     

National Honor        

Society, Yearbook, and               

Envirothon at ECC, 

and she is also the    

Senior Class President. Melaina plans to attend a 4 

year college. She is pictured with her parents Howard 

and Wendy Gradl.  

St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Emily Ritter as the      

Student of the Month from St. Marys Area High School. 

Emily is on the Tennis Team, and is a member of the        

National Honor Society. She is also a member of the        

Spanish Club, the Renaissance Team, and she plans to attend Penn State to obtain a 

bachelors degree.   Emily is pictured with her parents Michael and Shawna Ritter.  

 St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Tanner 

Pasi as the Student of the Month from Elk 

County      

Catholic High 

School. While 

at ECC Tanner 

has              

participated in 

Boys Varsity Soccer, Indoor Soccer, and        

Varsity Track and Field. He is also a member 

of the National Honor Society, and               

participates as an Altar Server and Retreat 

Assistant at School. He is pictured with his 

parents Alan and Cindy Pasi.  
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Attention all club presidents!   
 
 
We hope that each of you are enjoying your World’s    

Greatest Meal event during this 2 week period surrounding 

World Polio Day, October 24th!  Each club president has the 

responsibility to complete and email the following report 

form to District PolioPlus Chairman, Jeff Coup, by 

11/6/21.  Reports received after 11/6/21 will be appreciat-

ed but will not be included in our WGM totals.  

  
Thanks, Jeff 
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Date Event Held: _______________ 
 

Club Name: 

 __________________________________________ 
 

Event Description: 

_________________________________________ 
 

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________

Number of People Participating:  ___________ 
 

Money Raised for PolioPlus:  _______________ 
 

Please send PolioPlus monies raised to The Rotary Foundation using the regular contribu-

tion forms that RI provides on www.Rotary.org .  Be sure to check off “PolioPlus” on the 

form or the money will not qualify for the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation matching 

monies and your District will not get credit for PolioPlus contributions. 

 

Send this form by 11/6/21 via email to Jeff Coup, District 7360 PolioPlus Chair, at 

jeffcoup@verizon.net. 

 

http://www.Rotary.org
mailto:jeffcoup@verizon.net
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Rotary Club of Waynesboro, PA            
Celebrates 100th Anniversary 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Since our club’s inception, it has exemplified Rotary’s motto, Service Above Self, for all of our 100 

years. Our projects have literally extended over decades. Generation after generation of              

Waynesboro leaders have joined and contributed to a better, more prosperous town. 

 

After several postponements due to Covid-19, it is finally time to celebrate and we’d like you to be a 

part of it. Our 100th Anniversary Dinner will be held at the Waynesboro Country Club on             

November 16th. Doors open at 5:30 pm. Cash bar will be available at 6pm and dinner will be served 

at 7pm. We will be sharing past accomplishments, future projects, a great meal, and evening of     

fellowship. 

 

-  Join us in celebrating 100 Years of Service to the Greater Waynesboro Area - 

 

Tickets are $50 each. You can add a $50 donation to help endow the new Angela D. Piatt Vo-Tech 

Scholarship, making your tickets “100 for 100”.  Tickets and contributions can be made through: 

 

Paypal at www.gorotary.com 

Email:  wbororotary@gmail.com 

 

If you have special dietary needs, want to sit with family, friends or neighbors, be sure to include 

that in the “instructions from buyer” section of your PayPal purchase, or when you email to reserve 

your tickets. 

http://www.gorotary.com/
mailto:wbororotary@gmail.com
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